Weedon Parish Council


Minutes of the Meeting of Weedon Parish Council held in the Methodist Chapel 
Wednesday 16th December 2009 at 7.30pm
PRESENT: Cllr Measures (Chairman for the meeting), Cllr Moore, Cllr Sellers, Cllr Followell, Cllr Horton and the Clerk Sue Mordue. 1 member of the public attended.
75. Co-option: Mark Horton from Buckingham Park was co-opted to the position of Councillor. His Declaration of Acceptance of Office and Register of Interests were received by the Clerk.
76. Receive Apologies: Cllr Rose, Cllr Jones, 
77. Open Forum for Parishioners: The member of the public emphasised the importance of people being prepared to stand as a Cllr to represent their community and was pleased Cllr Horton had come forward from Buckingham Park.
78. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: None.
79. Planning: The following application was discussed and recommendations were:
a. 09/02244/APP – 34 East End – rear conservatory – the Council resolved it had no objections to this application.

b. 09/02208/ATC – 8 High Street – remove one laburnham – the Council resolved it had no objections to this application.

80. Weedon / Weedon Hill / Buckingham Park: The draft letter of response to AVDC prepared by the Clerk regarding the proposed new boundary and parish was accepted. This stated that Weedon Hill Farm and Cottages would remain within Weedon Parish and the boundary would be the bottom field of the Farm and exclude the park and ride on the East side of the A413 and no changes to the boundary with Watermead on the East side. It was also pointed out that the boundary should be to the north of any northern link road if this is put in.
81. Newsletter: The Council resolved there should be a separate newsletter for Buckingham Park and it was agreed that Cllr Horton and Glyn Thomas would coordinate the distribution of this in the New Year. Cllr Measures also offered to assist with this. Cllr Horton would advise the Clerk of additional information for the Buckingham Park one as soon as possible and then they would be sent to Cllr Rose who had previously offered to print the newsletter. The Weedon newsletter would be distributed by Cllrs in the normal process.
82. Finance: The Council resolved to issue the following payments:


Linnell Bros Ltd
915
 
£134.55


Linnell Bros Ltd
916
 
£304.45


Jimmy Watts
917
 
£280.00


Bucks Community Action
918
 
£30.00


CLC Garden Maintenance
919
 
£150.00


Carol Slee re PP response
921
 
£50.00

83. The date of next meetings was agreed as Wednesday 20th January in the Old Schoolroom at 8.00pm.  
The meeting closed at 7.55pm  
Signed…………………………. Date…………………
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